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Cherokee APT Meeting Minutes – September 21, 2011

 Cherokee School – IRC
Attendees

Board Members (34 total):  David Bedrin, Colleen Berto, Bob Bolin,  Mike Borkowski, Michelle Carlson, Sue Christianson, Sharon Epstein, Jeff Folker, Katie Ford, Ann Forowycz, Liz Gescheidle, Catherine Gildersleeve, Jennifer Goldman,  Michelle Gramza, Mary Kay Hanlon, Catherine Harling, Connie Hollingsworth, Susan Loiacano, Jen Lower, Mary Manzer, Terri Martino, Kirsten Maxwell, Christy Miks, Tiffany Notz, Judi Olenick, Liz Olsen, Julie Pasinato, Lindsay Seaman, Holly Sheridan,  Michelle Shinn. Jane Sotos, Megan Stockton, Natalie Torcolese, Dez Witte, 

Guests (6 total):  Lynn Bertram, Melanie Upfold, Tracy Sharply, Sara Wene, Tammy Fiordaliso

The meeting was called to order at 9:40 by President Jeff Folker.
APT President’s Report - Jeff Folker 

· The District 67 Executive APT Board has established “Gratitude” as the APT’s theme for this school year and has asked each school’s APT President to carry this over to their building meetings.  As a result, the meeting was opened with the following quote:

“Gratitude can transform common days into thanksgivings, turn routine jobs into joy, 
and change ordinary opportunities into blessings.”
· Since this was the first APT meeting of the school year,  each Board member (and all guests) introduced themselves and provided information as to their APT responsibility,  # of children and their children’s  grade(s).  Everyone was also asked to share something that they are grateful for.

· Jeff provided an overview of the APT’s Purpose, Vision and Mission statements:
Purpose:

To foster cooperative working relationships, to promote communication within the school community, and to enhance the education and enrichment of our children.

Vision:

To become a continuously self-renewing organization committed to the above purpose and sensitive to the changing needs of our community.

Mission:

We will:

· Continue to be an integral part of District 67.

· Utilize the talents and resources of the parent community to further educational excellence.

· Take responsibility to be informed.

· Provide constructive feedback through appropriate channels.

· Recognize the importance of each individual and his or her active role in the success of our schools.

· Jeff also unveiled the proposed “Cherokee APT Objectives & Goals” for the 2011-12 school year (please see attached).   He asked that each Committee also come up with at least one S.M.A.R.T. (Specific, Measurable, Actionable, Realistic, Time-Bound) objective that will help them define/measure their success in accomplishing their responsibilities.  These objective(s) will also help future Committee members clearly understand what’s expected of them and what they need to do to succeed in their roles.

· Pictures, pictures, pictures!!  District 67 is looking for pictures to place on their website, in the Friday e-newsletters and to submit to The Lake Forester.  If anyone has pictures from a Cherokee school event or activity that they would like to share, please send them to Ann Forowycz who will get them to Janice Patterson in the District 67 offices.  Also, Ann will work with the appropriate APT folks to post these pictures on the Cherokee APT website, on the APT bulletin board and in the “Cherokee Chat”.

Treasurer’s Report – Lindsay Seaman

· Lindsay handed out the “APT Financial Guidelines” (see attached) and discussed expectations relative to submitting receipts and check request forms. 

· We haven’t received our budget yet from the APT Executive Board, so she will have more to report in October.   

· Lindsay will work with Dr. Shinn to confirm the exact procedure for submitting receipts for expenses that need to be paid from the “Cherokee Activity Fund” (vs. the APT).  Examples of such expenses are those for planters, Spookfest, Yearbook, Winterfest, etc.
Teacher/Staff Report – Sue Christianson
· Kindergarten worked on developing a good routine and getting to know the school and each other.  They read the books Chicka Chicka Boom Boom and The Very Hungary Caterpillar.  They did projects based on those books.  In math they are working on sorting and recognizing different shapes.  They are also studying the different insects.
· First grade has started the year with a study of Seeds & Plants.  The students have been learning about how seeds travel, the parts of a plant, and what we use plants for (food, clothing, shelter).  All 4 first grade classes traveled to Open Lands for a field trip about plants.  We have been reviewing kindergarten Word Wall words and started Team Read this month.  In math, we have been learning calendar routines, practicing tally marks, playing number sense games, and learning about time and money. 
· Second grade has started the year with the study of communities and groups.  We are working hard on establishing good habits and routines.  Last week we all went to Elawa Farms.  This year we didn’t have high school buddies to help us but some classes went with the fifth graders to see how that works.  In math, we finished Chapter 1, which is a review of some of the important concepts of Everyday Math.  In writing we have been working on ways to get “ideas” for writing.  Last week we finished the first rounds of NWEA. 
· Third grade is off to a great start! We have a 3-week rotating schedule this year, and we have all adapted well! In Math, we started with a review unit to refresh our memories with skills from 2nd grade, we stayed in our homeroom for this but will be switching classrooms throughout the year to meet student’s needs. In Reading, we began our Harcourt series. Right now we are focusing on Characters & Setting in stories and learning a lot of new vocabulary. In writing we have begun our “writing community” and are reading many books to help us get ideas for our writing. We have writing partners and have enjoyed writing in our special writer’s notebooks. In Social Studies we are focusing on our overarching theme, which is “communities change over time.” So far we have learned about what it means to be a community and even created our own communities with small boxes and items from home. We have also started learning about Lake Forest and we are looking forward to our first field trip to Market Square. Students have started using their NEO2’s for typing, math facts and classroom activities- they are so fun! 
· In fourth grade the students will be working in Theme 1 in our anthology, Storytown, with the focus on a variety of genres, all connected to facing challenges. 
· In Math, classes will now focus on working on an in class geometry project. Our next unit, Unit 2 will incorporate using numbers and organizing data. Students will use a variety of algorithms to solve multi-digit addition and subtraction problems. Students will also display data with a bar graph. In writing, the students begin to see themselves as contributing members of a caring writing community. They will hear and discuss examples of good writing and begin to learn about the writing practice of professional authors. They will explore prewriting techniques and write freely in their writing notebooks and with NEO2s about the things that interest them. Students have been learning about the 5 Themes of geography using various trade books. We will be focusing on geography; mapping skills, learning the hemispheres, continents and oceans of the world, along with how to find latitude and longitude. 
Principal’s Report – Dr. Michelle Shinn 

· Dr. Shinn thanked everyone for a great start to the school year.  She appreciated all the volunteer efforts that went into making the beginning of the school year so smooth.

· The Mandarin Immersion program has transition well and the kids are really getting it.  The bus transfers are working out.   There will be a Mandarin class offered for parents, kids and teachers after school.  Details to come.

· NWEA testing wrapped up.  Within the next month we should have the results.  Dr. Shinn will hopefully share them at our October meeting.

· The District 67 BOE “Operation’s Committee” meets at a different school every meeting and they are met at Cherokee today.  They have a five year plan for looking at the infrastructure and needs of each building in the District.  They have approved the reconfiguration of the front office which will be done in phases – Mrs. Freeman’s office will be moved in with Mrs. Williams so that they both can see the front door at all times.  These are necessary safety changes that have already been budgeted.

· There have been some schedule changes in the 3rd Grade to incorporate “Smart Time”, which allows different special subjects to have more time to be able to incorporate more 21st Century Learning and build more project based learning with interdisciplinary time.  This includes Science, Music, Art and Technology.

· Dr. Shinn was asked if we needed an APT Technology Support person.  She did not feel it was necessary at this time.  Bridget Booker (Everett’s Asst. Principal) is now the District 67 “Technology Coach” and we will invite her to a future meeting to provide an overview of what’s being done within the District technology-wise.
Committee Reports/Announcements

Board of Education - Colleen Berto/Megan Stockton

· We met across the district with other member at Stephanie Klein’s house. We exchanged information and discussed meeting formats and expectations. 

· In addition to attending monthly Board of Education meetings, we will be meeting with Dr. Harry Griffith on the following dates:

· Conference Room A at the West Campus/Admin Building 300 S. Waukegan Rd. at 9:00 a.m.
Thursday, Oct 27, 2011, Wednesday, Jan 25, 2012, Monday, March 19, 2012, Monday, May 7, 2012
· We will request questions/issues for Dr. Griffith at the monthly APT meetings and also in writing to Colleen Berto colleenberto@yahoo.com and Megan Stockton at stockneleys@comcast.net. We’d like to make that request available through the electronic newsletters from Dr. Shinn and the Cherokee Chat.

Communications – Ann Forowycz 
· Need more class lists to add to the “Cherokee Chat” e-mail list and to determine if anyone wants to “opt out” of receiving the Chat.
Emotional Wellness – Liz Gescheidle/Michelle Carlson

· Covered the Mission of the Emotional Wellness initiative which is:

· The Emotional Wellness Initiative operates under the core belief that all adults who come into contact with our students have a profound impact on their development as individuals. 
· When schools effectively promote positive character development, they actually see strong academic benefits!  
· We know that successes in life and personal wellness are linked to a set of relational skills that truly can be modeled, practiced, and encouraged each day.  
· The skills toward working in teams, effective listening and speaking, positive decision-making and calm conflict resolution can be strengthened and refined in our schools.  
· With a true spirit of collaboration between school staff, parents, and the community, we truly can guide our students toward reaching their unique potentials.

· Kylie Klienhans is the Cherokee Building Representative and the Cherokee staff are meeting next week.  The Character Trait focus for September/October is Teamwork:  Working cooperatively to achieve a common goal.

· Through a Spirit of 67 Grant there are workshops for 4th Grades based on the book “Have you filled your bucket today?”.  There is also an assembly for K – 3 rd graders covering how to be bucket fillers.

Evening Socials - Susan Loiacano

· All the evening socials by class have been set.   Susan thanked those who have opened their homes to host the socials and encouraged everyone to attend their respective class’ event.

· The following is the Evening Social schedule (by grade).  Please note that these events are for parents only.  Also, please bring a finger food appetizer for 5-10 (last name A-N), a finger food dessert for 5-10 (last name O-Z) and your own beverage. 
· Kindergarten Parent Social Friday, September 30, 2011, Home of Beth and Kevin Kuby
· First Grade Parent Social Friday, October 7, 2011, Home of Sonja and Jason Chalmers
· Second Grade Parent Social Friday, September 23, 2011, Home of Kyle Holen and David Bedrin
· Third Grade Parent Social Friday, October 14, 2011, Home of Vicki and Frank Pasquesi
· Fourth Grade Parent Social Thursday, September 29, Home of Elizabeth and Carter Brown
Fine Arts/Visiting Author – Tiffany Notz/Dustin O’Regan

· Our next APT Fine Arts program is “Sideswipe” – a martial arts group.  Their Cherokee performances are scheduled for Thursday, October 20th (K-2 grades: 8:40;  3rd & 4th grades: 9:40).  Look for more information in Cherokee emails.  These programs are funded by the Spirit of 67 Foundation so please join today!

Food Service – Sharon Epstein

· Sharon thanked everyone for their help as Lunchroom Volunteers at the beginning of the year.  Classroom volunteers will begin in October.

· Sharon also informed everyone that we do have Reduced Fat (2%) Chocolate and Strawberry milk again.

Membership/Directory – Kathy Shalala

· The “District 67 Student Directory” is on track to be delivered to APT members around mid-October. 

· As of Sept. 9th, Cherokee’s APT membership rate is only at 74%.  This is well below our target of 90%!  Please encourage families to join APT as membership is our only source of funding.

New Families – Michelle Gramza & Kirsten Maxwell
· The New Families Committee has been very busy with all of the back-to-school activities.  They established “buddies” for all new Cherokee students, hosted a coffee for Mandarin families, coordinated a very successful Back to School Picnic at Northcroft Park.

· The “Back-To-School Picnic” at Northcroft Park was a tremendous success!  It was estimated that 200-250 people attended.  Having “The Mean Wiener” provide food at the event was seen as a key driver in its success (as well as a beautiful afternoon/evening!).  Plans are in place to hold a 2nd annual picnic, but questions remain as to timing and what Committee should manage/oversee it.

Parent Awareness – Natalie Torcolese

· Register now at www.LEADweb.org for “An Evening with Dr. Wendy Mogel” on Wednesday, November 2nd from 7:00 – 8:30 pm at LFHS (1281 McKinley Rd.).  Dr. Mogel is a clinical psychologist and the acclaimed author of The Blessings of a Skinned Knee and The Blessing sof a B Minus.  Tickets are $16 per person and available on a “first come, first served” basis.
· Natalie also handed out a flyer regarding the 2011-12 LEAD Parent Programs and Events (see attached).

Planter/School Beautification – David Bedrin

· David is working with District 67, Dr. Shinn and Mrs. Kass to plant a Cherokee garden that would incorporate math, science, art and other aspects of our curriculum.  It would be a wonderful addition and David welcomes any assistance anyone can provide.

Children’s Publishing – Mary Kay Hanlon

· Waiting for volunteer lists form Room Parents.  Coordinating with 1st and 2nd Grade teachers about number of students for supplies.  Please sign up to help with publishing.  It is easy and fun.

Rec Center/Open Lands  – Christy Miks

· Meetings coming up.

Room Parents – Mary Manzer

· Thank you for help with getting the year off to a great start.

Spirit Wear – Jen Lower

· Order deadline has been extended to Sept. 29th.  See board for the new additions to the line.

School Supplies – Holly Sheridan

· School supplies are all in.

Special Events. – Connie Hollingsworth/Catherine Gildersleeve

· Spookfest is October 29th from 9 – 10 for K-2 and ¾ 10:30 – 11:30

Volunteers are needed for set up.  Look for more information in upcoming Cherokee emails.

Spirit of 67 – Katie Ford

Please renew your membership.  Since this was the first year of online renewal, membership is way down, so please join.  

Membership Drive 10/17 - 10/20.  This year the phonation will focus on informing and educating new families about the Spirit.

Friday, October 21 Spirit Benefit Luncheon and Auction at Exmoor.  $67.00 for Spirit Members and $97.00 for non-members.  Invitations will be mailed shortly.  This event always sells out RSVP early!

Yearbook- Mike Borkowski

· We are working to obtain zip drives for team to use, still waiting for approval.  

· We are asking various people to help take pictures at various events – many of these people are not/will not be trained on using LifeTouch system (meaning having them upload directly not practical) and emailing 15-20 pix extremely cumbersome (even if they do it correctly, which may or may not be the case).

· Currently, numerous people have pictures from start-of-school and school picnic which I would like to accumulate.  

· We are having a kick off meeting on Tuesday, September 27 at 10:40 in the IRC.   

.

Old Business

· None

New Business 

· None

The meeting adjourned at 11:10.   

Next APT Meeting:  

Wednesday, October 19th from 9:30 – 11:00 a.m. in the Cherokee IRC

Respectfully Submitted, 

Liz Gescheidle

Cherokee APT Vice-President
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